

REPORT TO COUNCIL 18 JULY 2006

The Committee had its first business meeting of the year last month. 

Members of the Committee were very concerned to note that another Air Quality Management Area (AQMA) was to be declared in the City. They considered the information relating to Currock Road in detail and also noted progress in development of the Action Plan for the previously declared AQMA - Scotland Road area. It was noted that although the City Council has to rely on partners to come forward with measures to tackle the problems caused by road traffic levels and the consequent negative health effects, officers were attempting to ensure a robust and workable Action Plan. Members look forward to further reports and consideration of these issues in the developing Movement Strategy.

We continued with our work in supporting the development of the Equality and Diversity agenda within the Council. The recent external audit of the Council in this area had emphasised the need for ‘a clear and explicit vision on Equalities within the Council, particularly at a political level’. The Committee would be examining the outcomes from the forthcoming external consultation on the policy in due course. 

Members concluded scrutiny of the draft Best Value Performance Plan by examining the outturn report on Performance Indicators. We were concerned to ensure that the information presented was explicable to members of the public but generally welcomed the improvements in the format of the report for the current year. The more comprehensive involvement of Overview and Scrutiny in the development of the Plan was also welcomed. 

In its continuing support to the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership (CDRP) the Committee looks forward to the opportunity to move forward by considering the Strategy for the CDRP, now that Governance issues, at least in terms of a revised constitution, seem to be progressing better.

The Committee considered a progress report on implementation of the new Licensing Act and were pleased to note in the report given by the relevant police officer and Council’s own Licensing Manager that some of the wilder assertions about the effects of the new Act seemed not to have come to pass. 

Finally the Committee spent some time considering the review of the working of the newly constituted joint Neighbourhood Forums. After a useful general discussion it was felt that a workshop session, drawing in relevant officers from both the City and County Councils, along with members of the Committee would allow for some of the issues raised to be considered in more detail. 

Michael Boaden

Chair Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee

4 July 2006
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